Versailles Community Betterment
Fundraiser Committee
Wednesday, March 21, 2018

The Fundraiser Committee of the Versailles Community Betterment met on Wednesday, March 21, 2018 at 4:30 p.m. at Square Deals.  The new committee chairman, Leslie Mooney, opened the meeting since Pam Silvey asked to step down.
Present:  Doris Hilty, Cathy Daniels, Jacquie Brewer, Elva Clark, Kathy Jones, and Leslie Mooney

Old Business:
The previous fundraiser, the Fish Fry, showed a net profit of $3205.69 after all expenses were paid.  Jacquie handed out a report of all expenses, numbers served, and quantity of items which will be very helpful for the next fish fry.  Thank you notes have been sent. 

New Business:
The next fundraiser, the Ice Cream Social, which is scheduled for Sunday, May 6, from 2-5:00 p.m. was discussed and plans made.   It is hoped that this can be in conjunction with the Versailles Mural dedication, which would take place at 1:30.  Darlene Rueter and Megan Randall are heading the dedication ceremony and there will be one person to speak for each of the different letters.  
The donation list of items for the auction was previewed and divided up.  A discussion of the desserts was held and it was felt that we have 72 servings in the freezer from the fish fry and we did not need a lot of cakes, but pies auction well.  We will need people from the other committees to help serve and clean up and Leslie will take the sign up sheet to the community meeting Monday evening.
It was hoped that maybe the baseball team might be available to help set up tables and chairs, and Cathy will check with them, as well as some of the leaders of other civic groups such as Scouts or 4-H, to see if they could take the tables and chairs back to City Hall.  She will also contact Terry Silvey about getting a key and permission to use the tables and chairs.   Leslie has about 40 chairs from her store that could also be used for the auction audience and it would be easier to get those from her store than haul more chairs from City Hall. 
Jacquie will contact Jennifer Rauscher about Tiger Tunes singing on that day and other entertainment was discussed.  
Doris has a tent which might be useful if it is rainy or very sunny, or for the entertainment to be under.  We will ask both Judy Jo Hutchison and Tony Stephens to auction and look into a clerk for the auction also.  
  Leslie has ice, trash cans, and will check on bowls, napkins, and spoons. We can get bottled water from Sonic.  She also has cookie crumbs topping from last year.  It was felt that sprinkles are the only other topping we need and she will order the ice cream. 
The meeting was concluded at 5:45 p.m.

 The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, April 18, 2018 at 4:00 at Square Deals. 
 Respectfully submitted, 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Kathy Jones, secretary
